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Thank you for choosing First English as your child’s preschool and welcome to a new 
school year! The first days of school went well for most children.  If your does child expe-
rience difficulty transitioning from home to school these next few weeks, please be     
patient and positive.  We like to suggest The Kissing Hand by Audrey Penn as a great 
book to share about the struggles with saying goodbye. We are fortunate to have a very 
dedicated and caring staff to help your children this year.  Congratulations to Mrs.  

Andrews for celebrating 20 years of teaching at FELP!  As we look forward you will see 
many activities planned for your children to explore and expand their world.  We are 
excited to watch them grow and develop throughout this school year, and to have fun as 
we learn and play together!  

Thank you to the families that attended the Welcome Night and Ice Cream Social. We 
know our families and preschoolers enjoyed exploring the classrooms and eating deli-
cious ice cream sundaes as well as becoming informed about our preschool .  What a fun 
night!  Thank you to the board and staff for honoring my 20th year of teaching with an 
engraved watch and gift card!  Thank you to board members Marsha Vinson and Jan 
Cosby for scooping ice cream and Pastor Zell for leading our prayer and some surprises!  

 We need to have all your child’s registration forms in their confidential file by Septem-
ber 30th as required by the state.  Also, tuition is due on the 10th of every month from 
September to April! Thanks in advance for your cooperation!  Mrs. Tracy Gleissner  
(gleissnerfelp@gmail.com ) office #255-4234 
  

Sept.19th will begin Pre K extended days. If your child is enrolled in M/W 
class we still have a few openings either day for your child to stay until 
2pm.  We enjoy lunches together, group story time, work time (planning/
recall also), along with a planned activity. Our 3/4’s class will begin extend-
ed days on Tuesday, Oct. 4.  If your child is enrolled on Tuesday we have a 
few openings as well.  Children will have a similar routine as Pre K class with lunch, sto-
ry, work time and small group activity. 

September 16: Martins Supermarket 

advantage card form due  

 

September 21-22: Brief COR meet-

ing at 9 am! 

September 23: Scholastic Book or-

ders due 

September 28-29: Class Photos 

 

September 30 FALL FUN FAIR 

AND SILENT AUCTION 4-8pm 

 

September 30: Ages and Stages 

Screenings/Assessments  Due 

October 4: Speech/Hearing screen 

for 2’s and 3/4’s classes 

October 6-7: NO SCHOOL 

                  Parent Conferences 

October 12-13: Grandparent visit 

11:15am 

October 18: Speech/Hearing screen-

ing Pre K class 

October 19-20: Lion’s Club  

                        Operation Eyesight 

October 26-27: Penn South                    

Firefighters visit at 9:30 

September and October 

Come to the Fall Fun Fair! 
Save the Date! September 30th from 4-8 p.m. we will have our Fall Fun Fair and 
Silent Auction here at the preschool! We will have a Bounce House, Horse Rides, 

Kiddie Games, and a Concession Stand.  It will be lots of fun for the whole family and our biggest fundrais-
er!  We are still looking for donations to our baskets (grandparent sleepover, all snowed in, and arts/crafts) 
along with any other product donation or service. There are donation forms available. If you would like to 
volunteer to help on this day in a variety of ways please sign up near the bathroom doors.   

  EXTENDED DAYS begin soon! 



 It was a pleasure meeting you all these past few weeks! We are excited to work with you in your 
children’s first school experience!   

Our curriculum is child interest based and covers all of the preschool standards in the areas of: Language, 
Math, Social Studies, Science, Music and Movement, and Art.  You may review a copy of our daily sched-
ule on the bulletin board.  We begin our day with a Welcome Activity that the children can engage in at 
the table with one of their teachers, while we wait for everyone in our class to arrive.  Examples of these 
activities are: working on puzzles, lacing beads, potato heads, etc. This lasts about 10 minutes. We will 
greet all of the children with our Good-Morning song and read our Message Board together.  Next, we 
make our plans for Work Time. For younger children, they are essentially making a choice about what it is 
they would like to do during Work Time.  For older children, they are beginning to form mental pictures in 
their minds of their plans, with more detail. During Work Time, children are free to work in an interest ar-
ea and move from one area to the next.  During that time, the teachers are guiding and supporting their 
learning.  Next, we gather as a group for a story.  Large-group/outdoor Time is next.  This consists of Mu-
sic/Movement activities, as well as Outdoor Fun! As we transition back inside, we will use the restroom, 
wash hands and prepare for snack. After snack, the children are free to choose books to engage in and ask 
their teachers to read. We call this time, Book Time . We will then head to Trout Hall for some gross-
motor fun (bikes, balls, horses). Our Small-Group Time is a planned activity where children are all given 
the same materials to use and problem solve with.  Often times, this is an open-ended art activity, and at 
other times, it involves a bit more direction.  We really do foster the art process, over the product, as your 
children are developing and working on mastering their fine motor skills. They will continue to learn how 
to productively use items such as glue sticks, watercolors, tempera paint, glue bottles, markers, scissors, 
etc. Also, we will offer paint at the easel, almost daily, during Work Time. The children really enjoy this 
time to create their very own “masterpieces”.  We offer smocks, and while our paint is washable, clothing 
will still tend to get stained from time to time, so please send your child with clothing that can get messy!  

Our focus during the first couple of weeks will be to help your child get acclimated to his/her classroom 
routine to help make the transition from home to school as smooth as possible.   

Thank you so much for entrusting your children in our care.  Please feel free to 
call or email with any questions/comments you may have.      
                   
        Mrs. Laura Barnes & Mrs. Jamie Hodgson                                                    
(barnesfelp@gmail.com) (hodgsonfelp@gmail.com)  
 

News from the 2/3 Room 

  Please let us know if you have a special skill/talent that you 
would like to share with the class.  In the coming months, we would 
like to have opportunities for families share their interests.  

Coming soon...Child Observation Records online! You will be able to 
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importance of this documentation process by attending a brief meeting 
in the parent lounge at 9am on Sept. 21 and 22!  
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PreK News 
 We are so excited to begin a new school year with your child in the PreK room! Our first month 
of school will be spent learning our classroom routine and the names of our friends. We have lots 
of getting to know you activities planned.  We will also be reading many stories about how fun 
school will be.  Your child will be helping our class with daily jobs which will begin as the month 
progresses. We are sure the children will quickly get acquainted with the different centers in both 
classrooms. 

We will be celebrating everyone’s birthday during the school year.  If your child has a summer birthday, then we will 
find a date in December, January, or February to celebrate their half birthday. There is one September birthday  for our 
Pre K class...Happy 5th birthday to Lydia! Our school policy is to provide a nutritious snack during the day.   We will 
send home a birthday form for you to fill out and return to us so we know in advance what the snack will be; it will also 
include any food allergies from the class. For those months that have a lot of birthdays, we will post a calendar on the 
“sign up” hallway bulletin board so other families will know what the birthday snacks will be. 

Getting into a good routine before school takes time, and we have a few suggestions you may want to follow.  We want 
you to take your child to use the preschool bathrooms once you enter the building, wash up hands, and then take care of 
their belongings before coming into the classroom.  Coat hooks will be labeled with names for the children to hang their 
own coat (if backpack/bags are needed, then they can be placed on the floor under their coat).  Blue names indicate M/
W class while Red names are used for T/Th children. If you have other young children and need help with arrival or 
dismissal, then please let us know. 

We will open the classroom at 8:55, and hope to begin our day by 9:05 with good morning song and reading our story.  
Then we head to Trout Hall for some gross motor biking fun (along with Mind- in-Motion maze activities).  We will 
take some time at the end of Trout Hall to share any news of the day as well. Pre K will then head to the bathroom, and 
prepare for a snack (10:00). There will be some small group projects after snack time. Next, the children will get a 
chance to plan what they want to do with their “work” time.  Free choice play time will last about 45-55 minutes, giving 
the children many opportunities to use play dough, the touch table, paint, create a project, build, pretend, listen to sto-
ries, write, use puzzles/toys, explore, and take care of our pet fish and plants.  All children will be encouraged to help 
clean up the classrooms when they hear the clean- up signal.  We will recall what we did/learned during our “work” 
time, and then it will be time for some large motor and/or outdoor fun.  For those children who leave at noon, we can 
dismiss them from the playground.   Those that stay for extended day will have another story, lunch, short “work” time, 
and extended day activity before the day ends at 2pm.  Extended day starts Sept. 19th.  If you need to discuss something 
about your child within these next few weeks of adjustment, then please feel free to call Mrs. Gleissner at home (255-
3471) or e-mail at gleissnerfelp@gmail.com.  

By this next week of school, please bring TWO wallet size recent photos of your child (one for their cubby and the oth-
er for our class bulletin board).  We also ask for a family photo if you have one for our “house” board.  We will be hav-
ing a few homework assignments coming up in the first weeks of school as well; One will be a writing assignment, and 
the other a photo session! 

We look forward to getting to know your family over the next nine months! 

             Mrs. Gleissner and Mrs. Trimboli    

(gleissnerfelp@gmail.com  or   trimbolifelp@gmail.com) 

 

You will find two Ages and Stages questionnaires in your child’s cubby.  As part of our assessment plan, 
these screening tools are for parents to complete and then return to school.  This may or may not be 
completed in one session.  If your child is  unwilling to continue, please stop and try again later.  We will 
score it and the teachers will discuss it with you at the first parent-teacher  conference in October.  This 
screening  device is age normed and must be returned by September 30 to be valid.  This assessment 
will become part of your child’s confidential file, open only to you and the FELP staff, unless we receive 
written permission from you to open the file to anyone else. One questionnaire is a child-adult participa-
tion activity and the ASQ-SE2 is filled out from parent observation and prior interaction.  

Ages and Stages Screenings 



First English Lutheran Church is having a fundraising event at Wings, Etc. at 2051 E. Ireland Road on Sept. 21st. 
From 11 am to 11pm.   If you dine in or carry out there on this day and present the donation coupon the restaurant 
will give 15% of your sales to First English Lutheran Church.  See Marsha in the office for a coupon! 

 

 

It’s officially here!  Preschool!!  We are looking forward to the journey ahead as 

we embark in a world of learning and fun with your child.  We would like to first 

thank each family who attended the parent meetings and our ice cream social.  

It was great to see the happy faces as the children explored the classroom, played with friends from last year. 

  We will spend the first weeks establishing routine, learning rules, getting to know each other and familiarizing the      
children with the classroom environment.  We will listen to a story as a group every day and learn about titles and au-
thors.  We will be discovering that shapes are everywhere??!!  Go on a shape hunt with your child through your house, in 
your yard or while you are driving.  Help your little one identify the shapes in their world.  There are many ways you will 
be able to extend the learning from our classroom into your home and daily life.  We will provide information via email 
once or twice a month with activities, songs, science experiments or websites that will help you engage your child in learn-
ing at home.  We will also email lesson plans so you will stay up to date on our classroom focus.  You may also use them 
as a  conversation starter with your child.  Be sure to ask what they enjoyed best during their preschool day. 

The children will find their name tag when they come into the classroom.  The fish will have their first and last name 
printed on it.  The children will attach their fish to our velcro board.  This not only helps teachers with attendance, but 
also provides the children the chance to study the letters in their name and recognize the names of other friends in the 
classroom.  Once our routine has been established we will have daily jobs.  Each child will have a job once each week and 
will rotate through every job offered.  This is another opportunity for name recognition and fosters responsibility for self 
and the classroom. 

We have a great year ahead!  Thank you for sharing your child with us.  If you ever have a   
question or concern, please speak with a teacher, call or email.  We are here to help and      
nurture your child.  We look forward to many successes and accomplishments in the months 
ahead. 
 
Mrs. Andrews                                   Mrs. Fraser                                   Mrs. Potts 
andrewsfelp@gmail.com                   fraserfelp@gmail.com                   pottsfelp@gmail.com 
 

                  We love our  
 

Many thanks to the volunteers who have helped get the preschool ready over the summer.  A big thanks to Lee Ewing who 
is our handyman! He hung several items on our cement block walls.  He also removed the old heating registers in Trout 
Hall this summer. He even supported our Paths to Quality banner! The building looks great, and we were so thankful to 
have Lee’s help! Special thanks the Batton family, Kirkpatrick family, Sarah and Ben Domonkos, Leonard and Mandy 
Moretti for helping to spruce up the inside and outside of our school in a short amount of time.  The doors were washed 
down and polished, windows and mini blinds were cleaned, playground mulch was spread and cement stepping stones were  
embedded for a walkway to the playground.  Thank you to Margot Borger and Chrissa Swank who volunteered to close our 
playground gates during the week.  We are still looking for help with Trout Hall items either Monday morning 8:30-9:00 or 

Friday 11:30-12:00. All the bikes, balls, boats, horses, and other  equipment we used gets stored away over  the week-
end and any extra hands to get it out or put it away each week would be greatly appreciated!  Talk with Mrs. Gleissner if 
you have some extra time to help with this endeavor!  

News from the 3/4’s class 



TRAFFIC 

 

Q:  How do I pay my child’s tuition? 

A: Tuition is due by the first of each 
month, and is considered late after the tenth.  You 
may place your payment in the  gray mailbox beside 
the “alumni” bulletin board outside the office.  If you 
are  paying cash or need a receipt, then please see Mar-
sha in the office; she will be happy to help you.   

Please drive slowly and cautiously when 
picking up and dropping off your children.  
Many of our parents are tending to several 
children who could easily slip away and 
run in front of you.  Please note: The north 
doors playground) are usually best for 2/3 
and 3/4 classes to enter and exit while the 
south doors (Ireland road) is for Pre K. 
Cars can exit onto Ireland Trail (best if 
turning Right ). If you choose to go around 
to the front of the building remember it is 
a one way lane (PreK pick-up side). Please 
be very careful as  children and parents are 
all arriving and departing at the same time 
this school year. Drive cautiously and re-
member safety first! 

Parent Information Board 

A bulletin board is available for parents to post items that may be of interest 
to other parents in the school.  We will also post news items and community 
events that  your family may be interested in.  These first weeks of school we 
will have a sign up for ways to help out our school with your time, treas-

ure and talents. This bulletin board is located near  the kitchen door .  

             Check it out after drop-off and before pick-up times! 

Grandparentsô Day 
 This year Grandparents’ Day is scheduled for 
October 12 and 13.  We feel that grandparents are an 
important part of their grandchildren’s lives and      

deserve their own special day. Grandparents are invited to school to hear 
their grandchild sing at 11:15 and then participate in an activity with their 
grandchild. If your child’s grandparent is unavailable, they may bring anoth-
er special “older” adult to spend time with on this day.   Let your teacher 
know if someone special is unable to attend.  We will do our best to partner a 
child with another family.  

Preschool Board  

The Board Members work with the director and parent representative to help the preschool set policies, discuss preschool 
issues, and  approve expenditures.  Thanks for helping us! 

Erin Williamson—Board President 
Jan Cosby—Secretary 

Marsha Vinson-Treasurer 
Pastor Zell, Leo Lambert, Tom Lamb, Ashley Leeper, and Tina Stedman-Church members 

 
We are looking for a M/W Parent Representative to attend monthly board meetings! 

Scholastic Book Orders  Ordering children’s books from the Scholastic order form is a 
good way to add to your library of children’s books.  The books are reasonable priced and FELP 
can earn points to add to our own classroom libraries.  Orders and payments are due on Septem-
ber  23rd.  You can order books online at www.scholastic.com/bookclubs .  On the parent page, 

register by clicking the “Don’t have a user name or password?” link.  When prompted, enter the one-time 
class activation code: N8Z6R.   The code ensures that your order is sent to the school.  Sign-up online and 
select the books you would like to order by the due date. Your books will be delivered directly to the school.  

We are very aware that you are entrusting 
us to care for you most precious child, and 
we take that trust very seriously.  My 
“door” is always open if you have any ide-
as, questions, or concerns.  We want every 
child and family to have a positive experi-
ence at First English.  Feel free to contact 
me at school (255-4234) or by e-mail gleiss-
nerfelp@gmail.com.  

http://www.scholastic.com/bookclubs

